

SHERWOOD VALLEY BAND OF POMO INDIANS

Thursday, June 6, 2024

Maria Flynn, Administrative Assistant Community Development Department 416 N. Franklin Street Fort Bragg, CA 95437

RE: DIV 1-23

Dear Ms. Flynn:

This correspondence is in response to the proposed project at 145 Dana Street, Fort Bragg.

The Sherwood Valley Tribe has concerns about the trenching being proposed for the project. Although, General Note of project plan, General Note 11 states about construction being halted if cultural resource are found. The Tribe wants to know if Construction Contractor has cultural monitoring knowledge. The Sherwood Valley Tribe may want to have a tribally appointed monitor at project site during trenching phase.

The Tribe is one of the MLD's of the area. Sherwood Valley Tribe contact is Valerie Stanley, THPO at svrthpo@sherwoodband.com. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Valerie Stanley, THPO

Sherwood Valley Rancheria

190 Sherwood Hill Drive Willits, California 95490 (707)459-9690